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Appeal from a judgment of the Erie County Court (Suzanne Maxwell
Barnes, J.), rendered October 9, 2019.  The judgment convicted
defendant upon his plea of guilty of attempted arson in the third
degree and attempted burglary in the second degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed.

Memorandum:  Defendant appeals from a judgment convicting him
upon his plea of guilty of attempted arson in the third degree (Penal
Law §§ 110.00, 150.10 [1]) and attempted burglary in the second degree
(§§ 110.00, 140.25 [2]).  We affirm.

We agree with defendant that his waiver of the right to appeal is
invalid because County Court’s oral colloquy and the written waiver of
the right to appeal provided defendant with erroneous information
about the scope of the waiver and failed to sufficiently identify that
certain rights would survive the waiver (see People v Appiah, — NY3d
—, 2024 NY Slip Op 00158, *1 [2024]; People v Thomas, 34 NY3d 545,
564-566 [2019], cert denied — US —, 140 S Ct 2634 [2020]; People v
Beach, 217 AD3d 1593, 1593 [4th Dept 2023]).  We are therefore not
precluded from reviewing defendant’s challenge to the severity of the
period of postrelease supervision imposed in connection with his
conviction of attempted burglary in the second degree (see People v
Martin, 213 AD3d 1299, 1299-1300 [4th Dept 2023]).  Nevertheless, we
reject defendant’s contention that the period of postrelease
supervision is unduly harsh or severe.
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